
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
August 27, 2020 
 
 
 

Dear Parents and Guardians: 
 
This communication intends to provide parents and guardians an update regarding homeroom class 
placements for students for in-class programming. In the communication dated August 19, I had shared that 
we intended to inform parents and guardians of class placements by their child’s homeroom teacher between 
3:00-4:00 PM on Thursday, August 27. Regrettably, we will be delaying these announcements by one day to 
Friday, August 28. 
 
To support the division online learning option for families, we, along with other district schools, had to 
make some adjustments to teaching assignments within our school buildings. We were not able to finalize 
our staffing adjustments until early Thursday evening. We are pleased to share that the online programming 
option for students and adjustment for teaching assignments at Albert Lacombe Catholic Elementary School 
has allowed us to reduce class sizes for most of our homeroom classes. 
 
In addition to their child’s homeroom placement, Friday, August 28, parents and guardians can expect 
further information on the following: 

• Risk mitigation related to COVID within our building. 
• What can parents and guardians expect for the first few days of class 
• Information on pick up and drop off. 

 
Our Superintendent of Schools, Dr. Moroziuk, will share more information about the online learning 
program option as part of his weekly stakeholder communication for this week. 
 
On behalf of the faculty and administration, we would like to thank you for your patience and understanding 
as we work through these logistical matters to optimize learning opportunities and safety protocols for our 
students. If you have any questions, please contact the school at 780-459-4478. 
 
Yours in education, 

 

Allan Menduk, M.Ed. 
Principal 
Albert Lacombe Catholic Elementary School 

 
 

 


